McKinney-Vento Act

Parent/Student Rights for Those
Experiencing Homelessness

Southside-Ashpole Elementary School shall provide an educational environment that treats all students with
dignity and respect. Every student experiencing homelessness shall have access to the same free and
appropriate educational opportunities as students who are not homeless. This commitment to the educational
rights of homeless children, youth, including homeless unaccompanied youth, applies to all services, programs,
and activities provided or made available.

A student is considered homeless if they lack a fixed, regular, and adequate nighttime residence. A student may
be considered eligible for services under the McKinney-Vento Homeless Assistance Act if he or she is presently
living:

e Intemporary shared housing, a shelter, or transitional living program

e At a bus station, park, car, or abandoned building

e Sharing the housing of other persons due to loss of housing, economic hardship, or a similar reason

e Living in motels, hotels, or camping grounds due to the lack of alternative adequate accommodations
e Living in emergency or transitional shelters

e Living in a public or private place not designed for or ordinarily used as a regular sleeping
accommodation for human beings

e Living in cars, parks, public spaces, abandoned buildings, substandard housing, bus or train stations, or
similar settings

e Migratory children living in the above circumstances
e Unaccompanied youth living in the above circumstances

Identified students under the law will be eligible for immediate enroliment or placement on the waitlist if it is
determined to be in the best interest of the student, depending on grade level space available. Documentation
and immunization records cannot serve as a barrier to enrollment in the school.

We are committed to meeting the needs of all children. If you have or know of a child who could benefit from
such a program, please contact the Southside- Ashpole Elementary School Homeless Liaison, Cindy Chavis, at
cchavis@k12isd.org or call 910.422.3791 for more information.

For more information visit the National Center for Homeless Education at https://nche.ed.gov/.

For detailed information on homeless youth identified in North Carolina, please visit
https://hepnc.uncg.edu/about/
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